
 

 
 

PUBLIC NOTICE 
 

DECISION AND INQUIRY REPORT ON POTENTIAL DECLARATION OF CERTAIN MOBILE 
WHOLESALE SERVICES 

 
NICTA has now concluded a Public Inquiry (Inquiry) that was commenced in June 2013 on 
whether certain wholesale mobile telecommunications services should be recommended to the 
Communications and Information Minister, for declaration under Part VI of the National 
Information and Communications Technology Act 2009.  The wholesale services that were 
subject of the Inquiry were; 
 

1. domestic inter-network mobile roaming services; and  
 

2. facilities access services associated with mobile network facilities (including access 
to telecommunications transmission towers).  

 
Based on the findings of this Inquiry, NICTA concluded that the declaration of these wholesale 
mobile services would NOT satisfy the declaration criteria specified under section 128 of the Act. 
The findings of the inquiry  are now before the Minister to make a decision on whether or not to 
accept NICTA’s recommendation.  
 
Copies of the report of the Inquiry can be obtained from the NICTA Head Office located at 
Section 34, Lot 19 &20 Frangipani Street, Hohola Port Moresby, or downloaded from the NICTA 
Public Register at www.nicta.gov.pg 
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